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(continued) 


	School name 3: St Thomas' CE Primary School 
	School address 3: 
Infant Site                                                     Junior Site 
Wellington Road North                                Buckingham Road 
Heaton Chapel                                              Heaton Moor
Stockport                                                      Stockport
Cheshire                                                       Cheshire 
SK4 4QG                                                     SK4 4QY
















	Text 3: 0161 432 6809
	Text 4: Mrs K Morris
	Text 5: Headteacher@st-thomasheaton.stockport.sch.uk
	Text 6: 5th July 2018
	Text 7: www.st-thomasheaton.stockport.sch.uk/
	Text 10: Maureen Nash
	Text 11: Evidence on the day of verification was presented through a discussion with the head teacher and LPPA Coordinator, tour of the school and meetings with parents, staff and governors. The  mini portfolio contained a well organised range of evidence and clearly showed how the school is still meeting the Objectives and Key Performance Indicators of the LPPA. In particular there is strong evidence to show that:
The portfolio and evidence gathered demonstrate a school which places parental partnership and engagement as a high priority. 
An ethos of involving and engaging parents is embedded in school practice and this has remained an important part of the strategic development of parental involvement through the expansion of the school.
St Thomas' is a very welcoming school on both sites.
Communication with the parent body has been enhanced through the use of technology and school uses this effectively to celebrate  the achievement of pupils and the rich learning experiences provided. Parents are provided with an insight into their child's life at school and there is an efficient online payment system.
Following on from the last final verification parental confidence has been evident, with the school being popular and well subscribed as it has developed over two sites.
Induction has been thoughtfully developed and is well structured.
Fundraising by parents has supported enhanced facilities at St Thomas'.
The school has consulted with parents and taken follow-up action, for example on the length of the school day.





	Text 14: A tour was undertaken of both sites.  Foundation and KS1are housed in the original building, whilst KS2 is in a new, purpose built building approximately 15 minutes away on foot.

Both buildings have a warm welcoming 'feel'.  KS2 has a light, bright very modern learning environment and whilst the older building is more traditional it too is attractive and both buildings have attractive displays. 

Both foyers provide an attractive, secure welcome. The signing in system is user friendly and staff are very welcoming alongside the use of clear safeguarding procedures. There is a range of information available including signposting information and newsletters.

Signage for both sites is very clear and the KS2 site has a carefully planned dropping off point for parents and a car park for staff and visitors.

Displays of school systems are evident around school, providing reinforcement and information for parents about school systems.

The extensive outdoor areas around the new building have been thoughtfully designed and planned to provide areas for different types of play and learning activities.

The Christian ethos of the school is evident throughout the school, for example through displays.




	Text 15: 
Parents
Parents are extremely supportive of the school and the way it works with them. They are extremely positive about the school and how, and they value that all staff including the head teacher and senior leaders are approachable and know all families and children well, 'It makes a huge difference'.  Parents express confidence in the school and that their children are happy and thriving.  Parents feel that the level of education for their children is excellent and they are really pleased with their child's progress. Parents have attended events in school including Science Fair, Phonics Workshops ('Parents got loads from that')and transition events. They feel reassured by the communications from school that demonstrate school knows their child well.

Staff & Chair of Governors
The whole school approach was demonstrated by staff talking about their different roles and how each one supports parental involvement and engagement in different ways.  Staff included representatives from the office and all key stages. They appreciate that parents are welcomed into school and that their needs are recognised and appropriate support is provided, 'We don't let issues linger, we deal with them quickly'. They value how parents are helped to support their child's learning, for example through class and subject pages on the website, meetings and workshops and information on progress. The Chair of Governors was well informed about the School Development Plan and importance of parental involvement.  He talked of how governors meet parents at events and how parents are well represented through 3 parent governors.

Pupils
The children had a good knowledge of how school communicates with parents, mentioning the newsletters and Dojos.
 Parents can find out about the children’s work and progress at parents evenings and through reports and they can look at the class Dojos and see how their children are doing. Parents can make comments and so can the teachers. Parents can look at their books and add sticky notes with their comments.
The children enjoy their parents coming into school because, 'I feel proud because my parents support me' and 'We can show our parents what we are studying and our progress'.

The children were delightful, very polite and a credit to their teachers and parents. 





	Text 16: Parent partnership is clearly a key part of the school aims and ethos, systems have been put in place to develop parent partnership and engagement in as many ways as possible.  Strong leadership by the headteacher has been well supported by the staff and governors and this has enabled high parental confidence to develop throughout a period of school expansion.

Current good practice is embedded and is sustainable through strategic planning through, for example being within the School Development Plan and the staffing structure. Working in partnership with the parents is a core principle of the school and parents are well represented by 3 governors, 'Parents are integral to the life of the governing body' (Chair of Governors).

Parents, staff and governors value that the school is welcoming and friendly and that trusting relationships are built.  The ethos of valuing close relationship between home and school is evident in discussions with all stakeholders with many references to the accessibility of staff and shared values.

Parents, staff and governors value that the headteacher and staff know the children and their families well. 3 parents shared their own stories of how school had listened to their views and had successfully met their child's individual needs, 'We worked together' (parent). Parents felt reassured by the positive messages and honest, balanced information shared with them about their child, both academically and from the Senior Learning Mentor.

The school communicates with parents in many ways in order to meet the requirements of families, for example working parents. Many communications are electronic, such as newsletters, the website, electronic payments and Dojos.  Senior staff are in the playground each day to promote conversations.

St Thomas' has been a listening school and has consulted with parents throughout the expansion of the school.

The school positively helps parents to know policies and expectations and these are shared in different ways, such as through induction, transition meetings, the website, leaflets and newsletters. Parents are well informed of learning and progress, for example through Dojos, curriculum information, class pages, termly reports and consultation meetings. At consultation meetings, parents are provided with an 'aide memoire' with information about the evening.

Induction into Reception has been thoughtfully developed, for example with a welcome meeting and information, one to one meetings, all about me workshops,  links with the on-site nursery and opportunities to provide family information for a wall  display of home links. Grandparents are also welcomed and the Decoration Day is always well attended.

School provides a wide range of exciting opportunities for pupils and parents are strongly encouraged to support these and enjoy these successes and experiences with their child. These include assemblies, plays, Young Voices, sporting activities and Science Fairs.

School provides social and peer support for parents through the volunteering opportunities and  parent-led fundraising activities. Parents have enjoyed seeing the children benefit from their very successful fundraising, for example through a new climbing frame and play areas.

The parents hold the school in high regard and have confidence in the school.   Many staff have their own children in school, nursery is full and St Thomas' has grown across the two sites.  

The Christan ethos is evident within school, for example through displays, events held in church 4 times per year and the vicar attending school events.

Parents feel confident their child is safe in school. They particularly praised the regular information on internet safety and one parent particularly pick-up procedures, 'I think the children are very safe here' (parent).



	Text 1019: The following areas were agreed between the Verifier and the LPPA Coordinator (headteacher):

To continue the existing excellent practice in parental involvement.

To increase the analysis and feedback of consultations with parents.

To continue to embed consistency and continuity across both sites.


	Text 1020: That St Thomas' CE Primary School be re-awarded the Leading Parent Partnership Award for a further period of three years.
	Text 1021: We are delighted to receive the Leading Parent Partnership Award for a second time. Our relationships with parents are important to us and an integral part of who we are as a school. We are committed to working in partnership with our families and to building a school in which our children thrive and where they are proud to belong. 

The process of evaluating our school through the lens of the LPPA has enabled us to recognise what we do very well, much of which we don't usually notice as it is such common practice to us. There will always be room for improvement but we are confident that we are heading in the right direction and we know that there is so much to celebrate.
	Yes No: Choice1


